
To all members of ARGC 

I would like to take this opportunity to thank Lady President, Lady Vice Capt, my committee all from the ladies section for their 
support and encouragement over the past year. 

Looking back over 2021, we have had to face many ups and downs starting and perhaps ending in lockdown. 

However we have had the chance to enjoy our golf, when permitted, thanks to Paul Lander for his investment in the club, Mike and 
Alister for doing an amazing amount of work on the course, to Jimmy and Pat Crymble and Paul Chruszcz for their gardening and 
cleaning duties. 

Thanks also to Mr. Captain and the main committee for all their hard work behind the scenes, Paul and Joe in the pro shop, Karen in 
the office and of course Andrea, Lyn and Mark for providing us with refreshments. 

Lastly to you, the members, for your friendship and support to both myself and Mr. Captain and, especially, your generosity to our 
fundraising events. Thank you. 

I would like to share with you a quote from a film I watched recently,. “The darkest night will end, the sun will rise and Christmas 
morning will come again when everything and anything will happen”. 

Thinking of all those we have lost this year and I hope 2022 will bring us all more joy. 

Best wishes for a wonderful Christmas with your nearest and dearest. 

Maggie Hunter 
Lady Captain. 


